MARCH TOWN COUNCIL.

Minutes of the Meeting of March Town Council held on 1st September 2014 in The Skoulding Suite at March Town Hall commencing at 7.15pm.

Present
Councillor
CC Owen

Town Mayor





RF Skoulding

Deputy Town Mayor


Councillors
MJ Cornwell

S Count






J French

ML George




BM Keane

GD Philpott




A Pugh

MW Purser
  



TEW Quince


Town Clerk



C Lemmon


Asst Town Clerk


GSD Wilkinson



Public




Two





86

Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Councillor Court.
87

Planning Applications

Because of their positions on the Fenland District Council Planning and Development Committee and their commitment to Paragraph 28 of the Fenland District Council Code of Conduct, Councillors Keane, Owen and Quince declared personal interests and took no part in the discussions relating to planning matters.

It was also noted that due to their involvement in the building industry, Councillors Count, Purser and Skoulding would not take part in any discussions relating to planning issues.

Councillors Owen and Skoulding left the debating table, for the entirety of this agenda item.

It was agreed that two additional planning applications would be discussed.
Councillor Pugh took the Chair for this agenda item only.
Application


Name and address of applicant, details of application,

Number
and recommendation of March Town Council.

F/YR14/0652/DE2 
Mr Mark Brooker, Unit 15 Charlton Drive, Corngreaves Trading Estate, Cradley Heath, Birmingham.


Site restoration proposals and method statement for demolition of building.


Davern Workwear Ltd, Elliott Road, March.

Received: 22 August 2014.





Consultation Date: 18 August 2014.





Recommend approval.
F/YR14/0656/F

Mr D Moore, Threeacres, Whitemoor Road, March.

Erection of a 2-storey 3-bed dwelling with attached 1-bed annexe and detached garage and stable block/feed store together with the temporary siting of a mobile home.

Land East Of Threeacres, Whitemoor Road, March.

Received: 22 August 2014.





Consultation Date: 18 August 2014.





Recommend approval.
F/YR14/0661/F
Illketshall Hall, Illketshall St Lawrence, Beccles, Suffolk.

Variation of condition 5 (imposition of a condition listing approved plans) of planning permission F/YR14/0135/F (Variation of condition 5 (imposition of a condition listing approved plans) relating to planning permission F/YR12/0742/F (Erection of 4 poultry barns with associated structures and biomass boilers, and formation of a lagoon) in relation to inclusion of individual boilers to be located within each poultry barn with boiler flues and fuel storage silos. 

Land West Of The Bungalow Hook Drove Wimblington.

Received: 22 August 2014.





Consultation Date: 20 August 2014.





Recommend approval.
F/YR14/0665/O

Mr P Gumbley, c/o Agent.





Erection of a dwelling.




Site Of The Laurels, Elliott Road, March.

Received: 22 August 2014.





Consultation Date: 20 August 2014.




Recommend approval.
F/YR14/0666/F

Wisbech Homes Ltd, 31 Old Market, Wisbech.

Erection of 4no single-storey dwellings comprising of 2 x 4-bed and 1 x 3-bed with detached garages and 1 x 3-bed with attached double garage.

North Of The Chase Off Gaul Road, March.

Received: 22 August 2014.





Consultation Date: 20 August 2014.

Recommend approval.
F/YR14/0491/F
Revised Proposals.

Erection of 28no 2-storey dwellings with garages/parking comprising of 3 x 2-bed, 2 x 3-bed, 19 x 4-bed and 4 x 5-bed and landscaped open space at Land West of 12 Knights End Road, March.


Received: 1 September 2014.

Return by 7 September 2014.

Recommend refusal – access to site is too close to existing junction. No objections would be raised if more suitable access could be found.
F/YR14/0683/F
Mr T Philpott, 128 Upwell Road, March.

Erection of 2-storey side extension to existing dwelling involving demolition of garage.

197 Badgeney Road, March.


Received: 1 September 2014.





Consultation Date: 18 August 2014.

Since he is a cousin of the applicant, Councillor Philpott declared a personal interest and took no part in the discussions relating to this application.
Recommend approval.

88

Public Participation
Since nobody had given the requisite notice to the Clerk to enable them to address the meeting, no public participation took place.

89

Police Update
Since no police officers were present, no police update took place.
90

Minutes of Meetings

The following Minutes were agreed and signed by the Mayor: 

Main Council Meeting of 4th August 2014.
Planning Sub-Committee Meeting of 18th August 2014.
Christmas Lights Working Party Meeting of 18th August 2014.

91

Matters Arising

Re Main Council Meeting of 4th August 2014:
Minute 71:
Wendy Lake was advised of the preferred street name on 5th August 2014.

Minute 79:
Mark Lloyd (Chief Executive of CCC) was e-mailed on 5th August 2014 requesting that Estover Playing Fields be registered as an Asset of Community Value. A response received on 6th August stated that registration has to be made by the District Council, so the request was forwarded to Paul Medd that same day. An acknowledgement received on 6th August 2014 stated that a formal response would be forwarded in due course. An application on the correct FDC forms was eventually made on 27th August 2014, and FDC now have 8 weeks to respond. Barring problems, a decision will be taken at their Council meeting of 23rd October 2014.

It was also noted that the Mayor and Town Clerk will be meeting with representatives of CCC and FDC on Friday 5th September 2014 to discuss the overall Estover situation.

Minute 76:
Matthew Pickering was e-mailed on 5th August 2014 requesting that the 30mph speed limit for Wimblington Road be implemented as soon as possible. A response dated 11th August 2014 stated that preparations would commence forthwith and that on-site works should commence after Christmas.

Minute 77:
The LHI Application was forwarded on 6th August 2014, and the Clerk detailed the content thereof. It was agreed that Councillor Count should act as MTC’s appointed representative when the bid reaches the Panel Meeting stage.
Minute 78:
Matthew Pickering, with copies to Councillors Count (CCC) and Clark (FDC), was notified of this Council’s £10,000 commitment to Wimblington Road street lighting on 5th August 2014.

Minute 80:
A response concerning Street Trading was forwarded to FDC on 5th August 2014.

92

Upwell Road Speed Limit
Geoff Wilkinson detailed the contents of an e-mail received from Helen Greenleaves regarding speeding in Upwell Road, and which requested that the 30mph limit comes into force prior to the Upwell Park turning.
Following lengthy discussions, it was agreed that it would be preferable if the 30mph limit commenced 100 metres east of the last house in Upwell Road.
Due to current financial constraints, it was also agreed that further consideration could be given to this request in the next financial year when further money will become available or, alternatively, this could possibly be considered as an application under next year’s LHI Scheme.

93

Flooding
Councillor French highlighted the flooding problems associated with the recent heavy rains.
During discussions, the following points were highlighted:

a) FDC has plans in hand to alleviate future problems where appropriate.

b) Councillor Count was thanked for his assistance during this period in liaising with CCC.

c) It was agreed that the Clerk should write to the Fire Brigade to formally thank them for their sterling efforts during this difficult period.

d) It was agreed that the Clerk should contact Trevor Watson of FDC to request a monthly flooding update and state that local Councillors would be pleased to offer any local knowledge if required.  
94

Christmas Market Update
Councillor French confirmed that the March Christmas Market will be held on Sunday 7th December 2014.
95

Commonwealth Day
Geoff Wilkinson asked Councillors whether they wished to be involved with the Fly the Flag for Commonwealth Day on Monday 9th March 2015.
Following discussions, it was agreed that a flag should be purchased and March Town Council should fly it at the prescribed time.
96

Illuminating Britannia
The Clerk informed Councillors of the costs involved in illuminating Britannia as follows:
2 or 3 spot lights at £250 each

SAY
£750.00

Labour / Vehicle Hire to erect spot lights
SAY
£400.00 (Estimate)

Total costs will obviously be well within the £2,000 budget allocated, so it was agreed that the Clerk should be given authority to place an order at the best possible price within that budget guideline.

97

Cambridgeshire County Council Update
Since August is a particularly quiet month, Councillor Count had no further updates to provide.
98

Fenland District Council Update
Councillor Owen provided one update as follows:
The George Campbell Leisure Centre is due to be refurbished at a cost of approximately £850,000.

99

Schedule of Accounts

The Schedule of Accounts, as circulated, was agreed. 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.40pm

Councillor CC Owen    ………………………………………..    6th October 2014.

Mayor of March.
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